
 

Tuesday 5th January 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers  
 
First of all we hope that you all had an enjoyable Christmas. This is not how we wished for the new 
year to start but we will endeavour to make the best of it. Now that we are in national lockdown, we 
will communicate home learning through GoogleClassroom. Your child has a GoogleClassroom 
account and they are familiar with it as we have used it in school. They will need to set up Google 
Classroom on their device - this can be a laptop, chromebook, ipad/ tablet or phone. Please follow the 
steps set out in your child’s homework diary or follow the steps at the end of this letter.  If your child 
has absolutely no access to a device of any sort please email us as soon as possible. For the children 
who do not have access to a device, a hard copy of this week’s learning will be made available and 
can be collected from the school office from 8.30am Wednesday 6th January. 
 
The children will be set four main learning tasks per day in Google Classroom (English and Maths 
plus two other activities) and will also have some optional/ extension tasks to complete. The children 
will be able to submit their work through Google Classroom for the teacher to give feedback.  
You will be able to reach your child’s teacher via email 8.45am - 3:30pm.  A reminder of our email 
addresses: ​mnevet@huttoncranswick.eriding.net​,           ​jlewer@huttoncranswick.eriding.net​, 
rwebb@huttoncranswick.eriding.net​.  
 
To get started on Google Classroom:  

1) Open Google Chrome on your device. 
2) Type ‘Google Classroom’ into the search bar. 
3) Click the Google Classroom link. 
4) Go to sign in ‘Google Classroom’ 
5) If you already have Google accounts set up you will need to select ‘add another account’. 
6) Enter your child’s email and password for Google Classroom (found in their homework diary). 
7) This should open your child’s account. 

 
You will see two groups in the Google Classroom area. Year 3 need to access the ‘Year 3 Remote 
Learning’ for their home learning and Year 4 need to access ‘Year 4 Home Learning’. If you cannot 
see these icons please contact us and we will hopefully be able to guide you through it. 
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Thank you for continued support during this difficult time.  
Yours faithfully  
Mrs Lewer, Mrs Webb and Mr Nevet 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Lessons during self-isolation 

can be accessed through 

Google classrooms and will be 

put in the Remote Learning 

class. 


